
Georgia Grant Professionals Association (GGPA)
May 27, 2014
Meeting Minutes

The GGPA monthly meeting was held at the Atlanta Food Bank from 10:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m., Tuesday, May 27, 2014.
Attendees:  Meghann Adams, Charles Alford, Deborah Cook, Pat Duboise, Lane Floyd, Kimberly Hays de Muga, Jo-ann Lawrence, Pat Sheppard, Lonnie Smith and Diane Very.

I. Welcome and Introduction:  GGPA President Charles Alford welcomed attendees.
II. Scheduled speaker Jason Portt of eCivis was unable to present due to a family emergency. 

III. 2014 Southern Regional Grant Conference Follow-up Survey Results: In lieu of Jason Portt’s presentation, GGPA President Charles Alford presented the “2014 Southern Regional Grant Conference Follow-up” report which tallied conference attendees’ responses to an online survey. The survey encompassed satisfaction levels with registration, conference materials, speakers/presenters, conference facilities, sessions, funders’ panel, and special interest groups, and provided an opportunity for comments and suggestions for improvements. The survey can be found on GGPA.org website.
IV. Discussion of Southern Regional Grants Conference: Attendees offered these comments: 
1. Future conferences should continue to offer Grantwriting 101 for those new to the field.

2. Other locations will be considered. GGPA Vice President Meghann Adams will look into possible conference settings at the Atlanta Zoo.

3. Kimberly Hays de Muga is working on getting panelists from private foundations and corporations that represent the Southeast (beyond Metro Atlanta) to accommodate attendees who come from outside of our region.

4. Debra Cook discussed the social media for the conference, which was promoted through Twitter, Facebook and Linked In. She remarked that not many people “live-Tweeted.” She suggested that for future conferences, it would be nice to have a specially designated social media person in each session, providing tweets and comments. 

V. Minutes for the March 25, 2014 meeting and the April 22, 2014 meeting were emailed on May 27, 2014. Only 3 persons in attendance had a chance to review the minutes before the meeting (Monday, May 26 was Memorial Day). A decision was made to delay a vote on the minutes until more persons are present and could vote. 
VI. Treasurer’s Report:  Charles Alford, as former Treasurer for the 2013-14 GGPA year, reported that GGPA’s current bank balance is $5,415.28. Expenses since last meeting equal $679.67, as follows: $120 to Cheryl Hanback for 1 year of web hosting; $104.37 to Amanda Day for conference snack bags; $319.64 to Amanda Day for speaker gifts; and $135.66 to Gail Widner for hotel expenses.

Charles will arrange with David Broussard, current Treasurer for the 2014-15 GGPA year, for David to assume responsibility for signing financial documents for the GGPA bank account.
VII. Pioneer Awards: Meghann Adams announced the opportunity for nominations for the Grant Professionals Association Pioneer Awards for a corporation or foundation that has made an outstanding contribution to the field of grantsmanship. Nominations are due June 16, 2014 midnight EST. Winners will be announced and plaques presented at GPA’s 2014 National Conference taking place Oct. 15-18 in Portland, Oregon. All GPA members who submit a nomination by the deadline will receive an entry to win one of two GPA memberships, a value of $209 that can be applied toward a membership renewal.

VIII. Every Chapter Challenge: Charles Alford announced that the “Every Chapter Challenge” will expire in September. This is the annual competition in which Grant Professional Association chapters nationwide each are challenged to raise $250 or more for the Grant Professionals Foundation. The local chapter that contributes the most is recognized in the Grant Professionals Association newsletter, the website and at the national 16th Annual GPA conference this October. Thus far GGPA has raised $230. Members are invited to make contributions. All persons contributing a minimum of $10 will be entered in a drawing for a certificate for one free Grant Writing USA class valued at $425, or one free Grant Management USA class valued at $595. The coupon expires April 30, 2015. 

IX. Charles Alford announced two job opportunities posted on ggpa.org website:

1. Bright Futures Atlanta Executive Director

2. Fulton County Schools Grant Development Coordinator
Additionally, the City of Union Point Main Street Program is seeking the
services of a pro-bono grant writer.

X. Next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 24, 2014 at 10 a.m. at Atlanta Food Bank. Loren Moore with the GA Recreational Trails Program will speak.

Minutes provided by Patricia Sheppard, GGPA Secretary.
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